H.E. Shefali Razdan Duggal
U.S. Embassy The Hague

John Adams Park 1

2244 BZ Wassenaar

E-mail:  ircthehague@state.gov

(Plaats, datum)
Dear President Biden,

Leonard Peltier is a member of the American Indian Movement (AIM). In 1975, during a confrontation involving AIM members, two FBI agents were killed. Leonard Peltier was convicted of their murders but has always denied killing the agents. 

There are serious concerns about the fairness of proceedings leading to his trial and conviction, including for example the prosecution’s withholding of evidence that might have assisted Leonard Peltier’s defence. In light of these concerns, the former US Attorney who supervised the prosecution team post-trial, James Reynolds, has since called for clemency. 

Leonard Peltier is now 78 years old, has spent more than 46 years in US prisons, and has been repeatedly denied parole. There are serious concerns about Leonard Peltier’s deteriorating health. His lawyers submitted a new petition for clemency in 2021.  
I urge you to grant Leonard Peltier clemency as a matter of justice.
Yours sincerely,
(Naam, adres, The Netherlands)
